
Village of Livonia 

Board of Trustees Meeting 

April 24th, 2024 

 

Present:  Deputy Mayor Bill Kurtz, Dan Coon, Rhonda Roeser, Chris Hoffmann, 
Cindy Pfeifer, Annette Meade and Holly Kubrich. 

Excused: Mayor Chris Genthner. 

Guests: there were no residents in attendance. 

Deputy Mayor Bill Kurtz called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Open Session – Public Hearing for the adoption of Proposed 2024 – 2025 Budget.                                    
M/2/C (D. Coon, H. Kubrich) to open the Public Hearing for the 2024 to 2025 
Budget. Passed 4 to 0. 

M/2/C (A. Meade, D. Coon) to approve the minutes from the April 10th, 2024 
meeting. Passed 4 to 0. There were no comments. 

M/2/C (D. Coon, A. Meade) to approve the payment of claims #290 to #297 in the 
amount of $73,658.85. Passed 4 to 0. There was a short discussion about claim 
#292, made payable to the Livingston County Treasurer in the amount of $900.00. 
This payment is for the recent Village Election of a Trustee.  

2024 – 2025 Budget Discussion and potential passage.                                                         
There have been no changes made to the Proposed Budget and there were no 
Village Residents in attendance of this hearing.                                                                    
M/2/C (D. Coon, A. Meade) to close the Public Hearing for the Proposed 2024 – 
2025 Budget. Passed 4 to 0. 

M/2/C (A. Meade, H. Kubrich) to pass the Budget for 2024 to 2025. Passed 4 to 0. 

Website proposal from the Town of Livonia – Cindy Pfeifer.                                                 
Cindy Pfeifer is the Village Website Administrator. She informed the Board that 
the Town of Livonia is having problems and is considering switching to a different 
Website. The Village and the Town of Livonia currently share the same Website. 



Dan Coon suggested waiting to discuss this in more depth when Mayor Genthner 
is at the May 22nd, 2024 meeting. 

Reports                                                                                                                                        
Department of Public Works                                                                                                         
SCUD: The combined Spring Clean Up Detail filled eight dumpsters.                                 
Thirty National Honor students helped spread mulch and clean up trash around 
the Village Business area. 

Wayfare Signs                                                                                                                              
New signs have been posted recently. They are part of a Livingston County grant 
program that Louise Wadsworth is working with the Village on. Pedestrian 
Crossing signs were posted today. Some of the signs will come down by Memorial 
Day. This program includes new trees and new banners in the Village. 

M/2/C (D. Coon, H. Kubrich) to adjourn the Village Board Meeting at 7:18 PM. 
Passed 4 to 0. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Jo Ann Weber                                                                                                                                                


